
  

Circular NO.01E/20 

（For P.1 students） 

國 民 學 校 

KWOK MAN SCHOOL            

                                           

Phone： 29810432                                       Address：30 Kwok Man Road   

                                                Cheung Chau 

Fax： 29816345            Date:    13 August 2020 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

Primary 1 New School Year Arrangements 

 

In view of the severity of the epidemic situation, with the number of confirmed cases 

remaining at a high level, the EDB has announced that all schools should suspend all 

on-campus activities in order to safeguard the health and well-being of students, teaching staff 

and members of the public. Our school has made the following arrangements for the new 

school year: 

 

1. P1 Parents Zoom meeting 

Since there will not be face-to-face teaching activities or other on-campus activities until 

further announcement by the EDB. A zoom meeting will be held about the arrangements 

for the new school year for P1 parents on 22 August (Saturday) from 3 to 4 p.m. The 

zoom link will be on the school’s website before the meeting. 

2. Contact by phone 

The vice-principal or the curriculum leader will call P1 parents between 12-14 August to 

explain the arrangements for the new school year. 

3. P1 Bridging Course 

The bridging course originally scheduled on 20-21 August will be postponed to 1-2 

September (9:30-10:30am) and delivered via zoom. The zoom link will be on the 

school’s website before the course starts. 

4. Zoom lesson arrangements 

Timetabled zoom lesson will begin on 3 September, and another school notice will later 

be sent to parents with more arrangement details. 

5. Getting textbooks and school notices 

Parents can come to school to collect students’ textbooks, other learning materials and 

school notices on 27 August(9:00a.m.-4:00p.m.). 

  

 Mr Lau Hon Wing (Supervisor) 

 Ms Kwok Yuen Ki (Principal) 

 


